
ESCOLA SECUNDÁRIA DE SÁ DA BANDEIRA 
        

 

  

 
 

21st INTERNATIONAL MEETING OF YOUNG SCIENTISTS OF UNESCO ASSOCIATED SCHOOLS 

      What kind of oceans do we want for the future? 

2019JAN9-12 

 

Presential participating schools: 
 

COLÉGIO GUILHERME DUMONT VILLARES - Brazil 

COLÉGIO MAGNO – Brazil 

COLEGIO LOS ABETOS - Spain 

INSTITUTO DE EDUCACIÓN SECUNDARIA LUIS SEOANE - Spain 

INSTITUTO DE EDUCACIÓN SECUNDARIA PAZO DA MERCÉ - Spain 

ESCOLA ANDORRANA DE SANTA COLOMA – Andorra 

HUDSON HIGH SCHOOL - USA (MA) 
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INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL OF TURIN - Italy  

ESCOLA SECUNDÁRIA AURÉLIA DE SOUSA - Portugal 

ESCOLA SECUNDÁRIA DE AQUILINO RIBEIRO - Portugal 

ESCOLA SECUNDÁRIA DR. BERNARDINO MACHADO - Portugal 
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First general evaluation: 

 
 The proposed program was fully implemented and it was highly praised by all the participants involved. 

 

 Evaluation from Dr. Fatima Claudino of the CNU: "The works presented by the students were acts of 

citizenship, they revealed their creativity and critical way of thinking (...)."  

She thanked everyone and recognized the importance of these Meetings, which take place at international 

level and whose main goals are to raise awareness and seek out for solutions concerning the topics that have 

been discussed.   
 

 The activities proposed during the Meeting: cultural activities, study visit to the Oceanarium, Jerónimos 

Monastery and Tower of Belém, the methodology used in the presentation and discussion of the works 

accomplished  by the students, the work done in small groups was very praised and evaluated as very good. 
 

 The logistics: (meals, accommodation, transportation) was rated as very good. 
 

  The interpersonal relationships among all students, teachers, participants and organizers were considered 

excellent. 
 

  All the teachers who took part in the XXI Meeting, namely the UNESCO PEA in Galicia, Dr. Maria Luisa 

Marquez, proposed that the ESSB should be recognized by the CNU as a school that promotes the sharing of 

knowledge, skills and good practices, responding to the contemporary global challenges advocated by Unesco 

(A planet, an ocean) which was deeply connected to the theme of the 21st International Meeting of Young 

Scientists of Unesco Associated Schools. 
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